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Reflections  
from the 
Pastor 

UNDERSTANDING THE            

ñWORDò   

 The words of Isaiah 9:6 provide the 

foundation of my thoughts as I consider the 

Advent Season.  

 ñFor to us a child is  born, to us a 

son is given, and the   government will be 

on his    shoulderséò. I first memorized 

these words as I participated in a Christmas 

drama when I was 6-7 years of age. Every-

thing in the drama made it abundantly clear 

that these words spoke with     reference to 

Jesus as the coming Messiah. 

 I remember, when in   college, I read 

the entire chapter in which this verse occurs 

and realized that there was no specific refer-

ence to the Messiah. In the previous chap-

ters, Isaiah is    writing about issues taking 

place with reference to the Old Testament 

kings mentioned in Israelôs conflict with the 

Syrians. 

 To understand prophecy demands 

that the reader understand that the Eternal 

God is speaking through a human agent to 

disclose information that will take place. 

How does an Eternal God who knows noth-

ing about time and space, communicate 

truth to us?  

 Recently I read Philip Yanceyôs 

book, ñThe Bible Jesus Readò * He pointed 

out that    because of Godôs unique nature, 

His words come to us in a mixed up time 

frame consisting of   Now---Later---Much 

Later. To understand and apply this in oneôs 

reading of the prophets will help untangle 

the verses as they appear. 

 From Chapter 7, Israel was being 

threatened by the Syrians. Judah had joined 

with Israel to repel the Syrians. When Isaiah 

writes, ñFor unto US a child is born, unto 

USéò we can assume that he was referring 

to the period in which he wrote. God was 

making a promise specifically directed to 

Israel in Isaiahôs day. 

 When the angel revealed the birth of 

Jesus to the Shepherds watching their flocks 

by night, he said, ñToday in the town of  

David a Savior has been born to you; he is 

the Messiah, the Lord.ò [Luke 2:11]. The     

gospel writer connected Jesus birth to Isaiah 

9:6. Here Isaiahôs words become a part of 

the óLaterô time frame. 

 When Isaiah speaks of ñéthe     

government shall be upon His shoulderséò 

he is speaking in the time frame of the 

ñMuch Laterò. This is yet to take place. 

This was true when Jesus spoke in Matthew 

18:19 saying, ñAll authority in heaven and 

on earth has been given to me.ò The         

authority has been given, but His enemies 

have yet to be made His footstool. This is 

yet to come, and our hearts wait with hope 

for  that glorious day. 

 What message can we take to our 

hearts today from these words? These 

words tells us that God has not abandoned 

His world. He is still watching over His  

creation and His people. All the tragedies, 

sorrows, and disappointments we endure are 

known to God. He is still speaking to us 

through the prophets. He is still extending 

hope to the world.  

 This hope is epitomized in the     
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immortal words of John 3:16, ñFor God so loved the 

world that He gave His only begotten Son, that who-

ever believes in Him, should not perish, but have ev-

erlasting life.ò That is Godôs word for you and for me 

TODAY! 

*Yancey, Philip, ñThe Bible Jesus Read,ò Zondervan 

Publishing, 2010. 

CLOTHING OUTREACH MINISTRY 

 As the cooler weather approaches, the home-

less in our area begin looking to our Clothing       

Outreach Ministry to get warm and durable clothing. 

This ministry continues to be under the supervision  

of Eddie Moises and Christian Noriega. 

 The Clothing Outreach Ministry takes place 

each Friday depending upon the weather. Many of 

those passing our display will also ask for food from 

our Food Pantry. This outreach is a volunteer effort 

and Eddie and Christina would welcome assistance. 

 Eddie has been our official representative   

between St. Johnôs UMC and the Gospel Rescue  

Mission where he often volunteers. The Gospel    

Rescue Mission has collaborated in providing the 

Outreach Clothing Ministry with donations they     

receive. During the Coronavirus Pandemic, these   

donations stopped.  

As of Friday November 12, they have  reopened once 

again. 

 St. Johnôs United Methodist Church MC    

receives donations weekly from persons who know  

of our Outreach Ministry. All items received have to 

be sorted and put on display for the public to choose 

what they need. This involves considerable physical 

effort.  

 While the clothes are free, many people 

choose to make donations which helps the Clothing 

Outreach purchase racks that can easily be rolled out 

for display. 

Thanks so much for your support of this vital and im-

portant outreach ministry.  It means so much to those 

who shop with us. 
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OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 2021 

 In the summer of 1993,       

the  President of Samaritanôs Purse, 

Franklin Graham, received a call 

from a man in England asking if he 

would be willing to fill shoeboxes 

with gifts for children in war-torn 

Bosnia. 

 That year Samaritanôs Purse 

sent 28,000 shoebox gifts to children 

in the Balkans for Christmas. 

Through these gifts, donors were able 

to communicate to children and their families what the angel said to the 

shepherds about Jesusô birth::ñI bring you good news of great joy that 

will be for all the peopleò     (Luke 2:10, ESV).                               

 Since 1993, more than 188 million children in more than 

170 countries and  territories have   received an Operation Christmas 

Child shoebox. The project delivers not only the joy of what, for many 

kids, is their first gift ever, but also gives them a tangible expression of 

Godôs love. 

 

 

(Pictures of the children praying over the Christmas Shoeboxes were 

sent by Debra Schwenn Sanchez who teaches at the Hight Achieve-

ment Christian School in Bayamon, Puerto Rico) 
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 OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 2021 
 

 A huge THANK YOU to everyone who participated  

in packing or building gift shoeboxes online. Online, we pur-

chased 92 shoebox gifts through the Build a Shoebox Online 

Goal Page! We individually packed 19 for a grand total of 111 

shoeboxes! Multiplied out, as many as 444 children may be 

impacted by these gifts.  

  

 Locally, the  

Southern Arizona Team 

collected 9983 shoeboxes 

through 3 locations. We 

collected 238 shoeboxes at 

the St. Johnôs Drop-Off 

Location: Great turnout  

for our first year as a Drop

-Off! 

We had an amazing 

Drop-Off Team! We 

had 18 volunteers, 

16 from St Johnôs 

UMC! When we 

werenôt busy counting shoeboxes, we prayed, read      

devotionals and  stories from Franklin Grahamôs book, 

ñOperation Christmas Child, a Story of Simple Gifts.ò  

We also had great Christian fellowship! Our volunteers 

put in over 400  volunteer hours in 8 days!  

 Our volunteers were: Elsa Cocoa, Donna Durant, 

Sioux Espinoza, Leticia Garcia, from Calvary Chapel West 

Campus, Elaine Gokey, John & Nancy Gregory, Loretta 

Hanson, Alan & Kathleen Hayes, Linda Johnson, from The 

Evangelical Free Church of Green Valley,  

Daniella Mendoza, Ronda Redmon, Joe & Jackie Riegert, 

Jackie Treadwell and Bob & Mary Jo Gaines, Team Leaders. 

Over the weekend, Alex and Taylor joined us! Good to start 

them when theyôre young! 

 


